
Music Booster Meeting
December 2, 2021

Opening of meeting:
● Called to order at 7:04
● November Minutes approved: Kathy Richey, second: Jaime Miers
● Review of Treasurer’s report

○ Approved by: Tim Johns seconded: Sarah Dahl
Attendance:

Nicole Avise-Rouse
Kristian Avise-Rouse
Wendy Barnard
Kathi Boyer-Edwards
Sarah Dahl
Amy Garcia
Dawn Groetecke
Shannon Hrdlicka

Christel Hughes
Tim Johns
Lillian Koenigstein
Sarah McGinthy
Jaime Miers
Kathy Richey
Craig Ryterski

School Report:
● Hoke:

○ Parkview - No report this month

● Hughes:
○ Kindergarten - working on steady beat and rhythm as

well as Christmas activities
○ 1st - working on the Nutcracker
○ 5th - working on Italian terms and symbols. They will

have a test before Christmas.
○ *will have poinsettias at the Christmas concerts 100 red

@ $10 each for sale Monday December 13 and Tuesday
December 14.

● McGinthy:
○ All cheesecakes have been distributed including ones

that were late arriving.
○ 6th - Concert on Monday December 13 @ 6:30 (band and

choir)
○ 7th and 8th grade band and choir concert Tuesday

December 14 @ 6:30



○ Both band and choir are working on Italian terms.
○ Congratulations to the All-State band band choir

students: Band - Bradley Barnard and Choir Annie
Daniels. They will be traveling to Peoria at the end of
January (26-29).

○ District went well
● Avise-Rouse:

○ We had a recent donation of a concert bass drum

Old Business:
● Trivia - Saturday January 15 @ 7:00pm Turner Hall *Volunteers

are needed.*
● If anybody has donated in the past or know of anyone who

can donate please ask them.
● Sponsor a round for $100 - name or business will be displayed

on the screen with a short blurb about business.
● Tenor Sax requested by Mr. Hoke was approved by family.
● Basketball concessions: The first game went well. Price

increases didn’t seem to be a problem. Everything sold well.
The second game was canceled. There is a game on Friday the
17th and the 21st. Please think about signing up on Signup
ahead. The link will be emailed out.

● We could really use some fresh new faces to help out for
events.

Committee Reports:
● eScripts: No longer have escripts
● Amazon Smile: no smile update - email will be sent to band

parents about using Amazon Smile. Should have a report after
Christmas.

● Website/Facebook
■ Facebook - Like and share!

New Business:
● Mel Stuckmeyer graciously donates his trailer for the

Christmas parade to the band. Please utilize his produce
stand when possible.



● Jay would like to create a standing committee for trivia and
technology. This will be addressed at the next meeting. It is
suggested to also have a concessions committee.

● The Winter Tournament is December 27, 28, 29. We will be
offering concessions and need a lot of people to volunteer to
help. Will have one main person there all day, each day to help
oversee.

● Lillian Koenigstein purchased lights for the band to use during
the Christmas parade and it has been approved to reimburse
her.

Close of meeting: 8:20pm approved: Kristian Avise-Rouse Seconded:
Kathy Richey

Next meeting: January 6, 2022


